
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expression of Condolence for 
Robert Ashley by Toronto City Council 

 
 
Moved by:  Councillor Shelley Carroll  
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Amber Morley  

 

   
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the 
passing of Robert Ashley on Tuesday, September 10, 2024. 
 
Robert Ashley was a dedicated public servant, who started his career in public service as 
a lawyer with the Municipality of Metropolitan Toronto prior to amalgamation. Appointed 
to Practice Lead in the City of Toronto Legal Department over a decade ago, he served 
with excellence in various practice groups. His dutiful support to the public works and 
infrastructure committees and the Toronto Zoo Board is remembered and appreciated. 
 
Robert was a loving father and father-in-law of Ryan and Brooke, Jenna Ashley and 
Campbell Wray, and Sean. Robert will be warmly remembered and deeply missed by 
family, friends, and colleagues who had the pleasure of knowing and working alongside 
him. 
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, 
our sincere sympathy to Robert Ashley’s family. 
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